1940

Dr. H. H. Sanderson sent the log book he had received from Mrs. J. G. Watson, wife of John
“Gowie” Watson, along with pictures of the Cameron Island Club to W. H. Isaacs on July 217,
1940 to assist him with the history of the Camp. This book had been given to Mrs Watson by the
Smith's on August 3, 1906. It is apparent that Mr. & MrsWatson kept the book up to date until
July 7, 1910.

The Department of Game and Fsheries had resocked the lake with Pickerel Fry in the spring.

Mr. Fred Neshitt made application to the Camp to furnish supplies to the Camp for 1940. This
was looked at during the Annual General Meeting and referred to the Board of Directors.

Two Camp Members were on active service in the war. They were David R. Ladore and Bruce J.
S. MacDonald.

On recommendation from Mr. George Duck, a new flat bottomed boat, for $35.00, was to be
purchased for Camp to be used down river as many canoes had been damaged in the past and the
flat bottom boat was better suited for rough use.

It was motioned and passed that the Secretary Treasurer be paid $60.00 per year for his services.
The offer was declined by R. L. Daniels and he continued to provide his services free of charge.
At the following meeting (1941) the Board discussed the offer and payed him the $60.00 anyway.

Camp opened on July 12" and ended late on September 15", 1940. However, due to smaller
Camps, there was an operating loss for the year of $244.20 . During the year the root cellar had
been rebuilt and shingled by Guy Hayward. With sundry expenses and depreciation factor of
$53.85 included, the total loss for the year was $302.78 .

Resignations (1) Jas R. Coate died March 1940.

New Members (1) George Masters
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